
 

 

Week 22 Talk Sup Review and Preview 
February 4, 2019 
 
Good morning Sayreville! I hope you had a relaxing weekend. Welcome to another edition of Talk Sup Week 
Review and Preview.   
 

This past Friday I had the pleasure of 
attending the Sayreville War Memorial High 
School (SWMHS) Variety Show for the first 
time since I have worked in Sayreville. 
Needless to say, I was so incredibly 
impressed by the talent of our students and 
staff. Moreover, I was inspired by the number of students, 
staff, parents, and community members who braved the cold 
temperatures to attend the show. Thus, I am so proud of the 
amazing students and dedicated staff members, particularly 
the 2020 Class Council, Ms. Nappe, Ms. Drabik, Ms. 

McGarry, Mr. Pastva, Mr. Craft, and all the other class advisors, who made last night's Variety Show such a 
memorable and rocking experience. Sayreville truly does ROCK with talent!  
 

In addition, while I was not able to attend, over 110 students 
participated in the Truman Elementary School's annual Theater 
Week by performing in the play, The Rotten Princess. Inspired by 
the works of William Shakespeare, The Rotten Princess is a 
modern day tale about bullying and teaching children that when 
you try your best, you can do anything. We are so proud of our 

amazing students at Truman and congratulate them on their performances. Moreover, we commend the 
incredibly dedicated staff and wonderfully supportive parents at Truman who contributed to the success of this 
very memorable theatrical experience for our students. 
 

This past week our amazing students and staff continued to impress 
and inspire us with their accomplishments. We commend and 
congratulate SWMHS senior Lyssandra Delacosta, who was 
recognized this weekend for her leadership in and out of the 
classroom on National Girls and Women in Sports Day. Bomber Nation salutes you 

Lyssandra! In athletics, the SWMHS Wrestling Team improved its record to an 
amazing 21-0. Tomorrow evening they will host a match at 
SWMHS in the first round of the Central Jersey Group 5 Sectional 
Championships for the first time in almost 10 years. Likewise, last 
Saturday, Zuriel Wright of the Boys Winter Tack Team, and Mona 
Yuan and Samantha Kamara from the Girls Winter Track Team, 
earned medals in the Central Jersey Group 5 Sectional Meet and will be moving on to the 



 

 

New Jersey Group 5 Championship Meet. Lastly, the SWMHS Girls Basketball Team improved its overall 
record to 13-7 and 10-4 in the Greater Middlesex Conference with big wins last week over Colonia and New 
Brunswick High Schools. Go Bombers!!  
 
Tomorrow (February 5th) evening at 7:30 pm there will be a Board of Education Meeting in the 
SWMHS Cafeteria. It will feature the following budget presentations: Technology, Special Education, and 
Transportation. Click here to see the agenda for the meeting.  
 
As per the February Head of the Class Calendar, report cards for students in grades 6-12 will be issued 
and populated in Oncourse Connect on Friday, February 8th. However, please be aware that beginning 
on February 5th, parents and students will not be able to view grades in Oncourse Connect so that our 
teachers can finalize and post 2nd Marking Period Grades in time for February 8th. Likewise, please 
remember that we will dismiss students early on February 11th so that our staff can participate in 
professional development and schools will be closed on February 18th in Observance of Presidents’ Day. 
Lastly, if you can find the time, please attend the next Parent University Workshop on Monday, 
February 25th at 7 pm in the SWMHS Media Center. It will feature a presentation on district resources 
for students. 
 
Remember to stay connected to our district by monitoring the home page of our website, our Facebook 
page, out Twitter feed, and our Instagram account. 
 
If you or someone you know would like to advertise with us on our website and via Bomber Blasts, you 
should click here and submit an inquiry with School Revenue Partners. Naturally, we will continue to Bomber 
Blast activity information and community service announcements for our schools and the greater community 
at no cost. Likewise, if you would like to advertise on our busses, click here. Lastly, if you or someone you 
know wants to lease our facilities, contact Deborah DeVico at deborah.devico@sayrevillek12.net. 
 
Have a wonderful week! 
 
Dr. Labbe 
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